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1: Items Completed During this Quarterly Period:

	Item #
	Task #
	Activity/Deliverable
	Title
	Federal Cost
	Cost Share

	4
	4
	2nd quarterly status report & project management
	Submit 2nd quarterly report
	$4,616.00
	$4,616.00


2: Items Not Completed During this Quarterly Period:

	Item #
	Task #
	Activity/Deliverable
	Title
	Federal Cost
	Cost Share

	3
	1
	Engineering review of fiber optics technology for underground gas storage well monitoring
	Summary to be included in the quarterly report
	$53,392.00
	$53,392.00


3: Project Financial Tracking During this Quarterly Period: 
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4:  Project Technical Status:

[Item #4] [Task #4] [2nd quarterly status report & project management] [Submit 2nd quarterly report]
A quarterly Technical Advisory Panel (TAP) meeting was held on March 13th, 2024. This meeting reviewed the results of the literature review on applications of fiber optic monitoring technology in underground storage wells and other oil and gas wells. Previous research in monitoring salt cavern wells by Solution Mining Research Institute (SMRI), as well as laboratory testing and field trial of fiber optic downhole monitoring in PG&E’s depleted reservoir underground gas storage wells, were also reviewed in the meeting. The overall project progress and future work plan for the next quarter were discussed with TAP.

PRCI and C-FER are actively working with three fiber optic vendors to facilitate the execution of the agreement for their participation in the laboratory testing task.
This quarterly report task is completed.

5: Project Schedule:
[Item #3] [Task #1] [Engineering review of fiber optics technology for underground gas storage well monitoring] [Summary to be included in the quarterly report]
All sub-tasks in Task #1 were completed except collection of the cost structure information for deployment of fiber optic monitoring system in UGS wells, since this requires the vendor inputs, while the vendor agreement execution has been delayed. It is expected that this task will be completed in the next quarter.
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